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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

JUNE, 2016
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians

Another year has come and gone. Time goes so fast, it seems the grade 8 class just arrived for kindergarten and here they are moving on to the next stage in life. We wish you all well for your future as you embark on this new period of life.

Mrs. Shaver had her baby on May 7 this month. She named him Dysan and both mom and baby are doing well. Ms. Ventura was married on May 28, 2016 and is now Mrs. Osadac.  Congratulations and best wishes to all of you.

Thank you to all the volunteers who helped with the walkathon. Many hands make light work; you all did a fabulous job. Your efforts are greatly appreciated. Your raised the most funds in years. Great work.
Many thanks to all the volunteers who have helped throughout this year, without you many activities wouldn’t be taking place. So many things we do depends on volunteers, hot dog days, hot lunch, the 60th Anniversary, the Walkathon, the Board of Directors and many more. Thank you all for your dedication.

As you know this is my last newsletter. Thank you all for your kind words and support over the last years. Your good wishes for a happy retirement are truly appreciated. I plan to relax over the summer but have no concrete plans after that.

I will miss you all!  Have a great summer and a great 2016-2017 school year.

Mrs. S. Enns
Principal

PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS
Walk-A-Thon total funds raised for laptop and IPad purchases was $14,238.71.  Thanks for everyone's hard work on this fundraiser, and to Gina Trinidad for coordinating this event.
 "Small Steps, Big Dreams" 
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Free Hot dog day will be on June 17. [image: image4.png]


 The Lennox Club is treating the children to one hot, a bag of chips, and a Kool-Aid jammer.  If your child would like more than one hot dog, a hot dog ticket will be required to be handed in two days prior to hot dog day.
Domino's Pizza [image: image5.png]



Fun Lunch/Color Day will be on Thursday, June 23rd and the deadline to order is Sunday, June 19th..

PAC has a Facebook Page [image: image6.png]


   

If you would like to be a member of this Closed Group, please email Lisa Albensi, PAC Co-Chair, at albensi6@gmail.com.  Membership is open to CTK parents/guardians, teachers, and school staff.  Being a member of this group does not mean that other members will have access to your personal Facebook page, they will only have access to what is posted on the PAC Facebook page.

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council

Thank you to everyone who donated to Fort McMurray.  We raised $415.00.  We gave the money to The Red Cross and they will be giving it to help families in Fort McMurray.  We can’t appreciate it enough.  It sure is a great feeling to raise the amount of money we did.  Thank you for the donations and we hope that Fort McMurray families can find comfort and the fire will stop soon.  Thank you CTK Families for all your support.
The winners for the draw that took place that day were:  

Crewe in Kindergarten
Jonah in Grade 6  
Thank you!
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PARENTS CORNER
The office will be open until July 8th.  It will then close for the summer and reopens August 22nd.  Have a wonderful, peaceful summer!

Ms. Barnert

Secretary
Thank you to everyone who participated in the Freezie Sale for Holy Childhood.  We raised just over $170.00 to go toward helping children in Third World Countries.

We appreciate your help!

Mrs. Cadger and Ms. Ventura
Every year, the Faculty of Mathematics at the University of Waterloo offers math contests for students across Canada and International students in grades 7 through 12. It is a program designed to promote enrichment in mathematics, and to encourage students to work on and improve problem solving skills. This year Christ the King School participated in the grade 7 and 8 math contest, called the Gauss Mathematics Contest. Congratulations to all of the students in grades 7 and 8 who participated. 

Special recognition is given to those students who scored in the top 25% of their grade level and to the highest score in each grade level. Those students include:

Top 25% in grade 7: 
Liam K., Gavin M., Kaya J., Nolan S.
Highest score in grade 7: Noah K.
Top 25% in grade 8: 
Kaitlyn G., Robyn C., Caileen G., Lauren S, Jonah W. 
Highest score in grade 8:
Speranza A.

SMALL STEPS, BIG DREAMS…

CTK ANNUAL WALK A THON
On May 20th, a beautiful spring day with a welcomed cool breeze, CTK students walked around St. Vital Park for the annual school walkathon.  In uniform and with their water bottles in hand, students earned their pledges – some strolled, others dawdled, while others attempted to wander.  Thank you to our lead chaperone parent volunteers, Jaclyn and Ann, staff and other parents for ensuring a smooth and safe event.

I am excited to say that we surpassed our walkathon fundraising goal this year and raised over $14,200!  Thank you for your outstanding response and generosity.  How does new technology sound for the school?  Students…you’ve earned it!

The success of this year’s walkathon would not have been possible without our prize sponsors and their generous spirit.
· Dhillon Automotive Group

· Jeff Mager

· Jumbo Pizza

· Boston Pizza

· Dominos

· Carbone

· Anthony Tummillo, Century 21

· Koupbook

· Haul-It-Removal

· George’s Burger

· Melanie Jones

· Fiorillo Home Décor & Renovation

· Angelina’s Catering Company
· Pembina Hotel

· NuLawn

· Deer Lodge Centre Foundation

· Fueled Evolution

· Silver Notes Flute Studio

· Kevin Sim

· Susan Evenson

· Lisa Albensi

· Steeves Agencies

· Amanda & Rocky Dhillon

· Christina Lengyel

· Quality Touch Plumbing & Heating

· CTK Board of Directors

Thank you to our 2016 CTK Walkathon Volunteers for all their hard work in making this event a notable experience.  Finally, thank you to all the students who worked to get as many pledges, knocking on neighbours’ doors and participating in some healthy competition with each other.  There were 89 students who met the $50+ level prize category and each received a $2 gift card for either 7-eleven or Subway.  This year, 20 students met the $200+ level and will enjoy a pizza lunch, plus a surprise $5 gift card.  All prizes were awarded Friday, May 27th at the school assembly.  What a truly terrific experience to be a part of.  Thank you all so very much for making the 2016 “Small steps, Big Dreams” Walkathon a tremendous success for our school.  I look forward to next year.
Gina Trinidad
2016 Walkathon Chair
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